Notice
RCW 36.87 allows for the vacation of a county road that is found useless to the needs of the County pending a Report of the County Road Engineer. Resolution 21-073, passed by the Board of County Commissioners (BOCC) February 22, 2021, directed the County Road Engineer to examine a portion of W.F. Cole Road No. 700 right of way, and report his opinion to the BOCC. On March 31, 2021 the Engineer's Report on the matter of the proposed vacation of a portion of W.F. Cole Road No. 700, was filed with the BOCC. The report and all related materials having been reviewed by the BOCC and found appropriate for further proceedings. This resolution sets May 11, 2021, at or after the hour of 2:00 p.m., in the BOCC Hearing Room on the 2nd floor of the Historic Courthouse in Chehalis, Washington, as the time and place for the hearing on the County Engineer's Report. Please look at the Commissioners’ hearing schedule at https://lewiscountywa.gov/offices/commissioners/agendas-calendar/ as May 11, 2021, approaches for updated details. The resolution also calls for the Clerk of the Board to proceed with all the necessary notifications, posting and publication.

All of W.F. Cole Road No. 700 lying within Government Lot 12 in Section 5, Township 12 North, Range 5 West, W.M

[bookmark: _GoBack]Except the West 110 feet of said Government Lot 12 in Section 5 to be retained for turnaround purposes.


Dated: April 13, 2021

_____________________________
Rieva Lester
Clerk of the Lewis County Board
of County Commissioners
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